Approved 
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
September 18, 2013 am 

Town Office

The Board of Selectmen convened in session Wednesday, September 18, 2013 at 8:00 a.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present. Karen Ober was absent.      









   






1.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register and signed all of the checks, a copy was made available for public inspection. 
The Board signed a check to the NH Retirement System for $16,659.90.



2.0 Mail - 
Letter from Chris Boldt regarding the Graham issue, Chairman Giunta made a motion to write a letter to Ms. Graham that this is outside the jurisdiction of the BOS, seconded by Selectman Nickerson Seconded the motion carried 2 Aye, 0 Nay. 
Letter from Jeff Jenkins re a culvert, taken under advisement.
Letter of complaint re Steele Hill referred to DPW.
DPW schedule for the week.


3.0 MS-4 – Chairman Giunta made a motion to sign the MS-4, seconded by Selectman Nickerson motion passed 2 Aye, 0 Nay. 


4.0 Bid on Truck – The TA gave the BOS the revised specifications for the Dump Truck.  The BOS agreed to have the TA fax to a bid package to NH Truck Dealers provided by the NH Division of Administrative Services.

5.0 Tim Lang re ZBA – Tim Lang came in to talk about moving from Alternate to full member of the ZBA.  The BOS interviewed him. Chairman Giunta made a motion to appoint Tim Lang as a full member of the ZBA, seconded by Selectman Nickerson motion carried 2 Aye, 0 Nay.

6.0 Budget Committee Update – Selectman Nickerson updated the BOS on the Budget Committee meeting last night.  There was discussion about the DPW; the Budget Committee will be looking for maintenance repair logs.  The Budget Committee is looking for a written response from the BOS to the memo from Chairman Earl Leighton.  The Budget Committee talked about the need for road standards.  Selectman Nickerson updated the Budget Committee regarding the privatization of the DPW.  Selectman Nickerson suggested a couple of names for consideration at a later date. The Budget Committee reviewed the Financial Report.

7.0 ADJOURNMENT – Chairman Giunta made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Selectman Nickerson, 2 Aye, 0 Nay.  The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:24 a.m.







  





8.0 NEXT MEETING (S) –Next regular meeting to be held on Wednesday, September 25, 2013 at 4:30 p.m. 















Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 

9/18/2013 am

                                                                          BOS Draft Minutes


